

## **EVENTS COMMITTEE Minutes--** Respectfully Submitted by Judy Rolfe-Event Chair

**June 15, 2021, 5pm,** Meeting was held in person at Town Hall

In attendance:

### **Members**

Judy Rolfe  
Debbie Duffy  
Julie Piehn

### **Volunteers/Visitors**

Leslie Rosewarne  
Darlene Roberts

Meeting called to order at 5:03PM

Judy made a motion to accept the minutes of May 18<sup>th</sup> 2021 meeting with the 1 change. Debbie seconds.

Small discussion thanking each other for getting Discover Thornton wrapped up- Thank you Cards, T-Shirts, Reimbursements, Pictures. Some thoughts of trying the event again later in the year. Which took us in to the discussion of possible Community Concert at the Boogie field. Everyone likes this idea. We all agree to start it very small and let it build based on volunteers and interest. Need to sit with Brad Benton and discuss Stage stuff, would need to borrow equipment for sound and get a general consensus of how a small concert would work. Donations and or sponsors sold to pay musician. Hopefully we can find a few to do it very inexpensive to start. We would like to see a 5pm to 8pm family concert on Sunday evenings encouraging families to bring a picnic and enjoy family time. Committee is willing to sell waters, lemonade, candy bars and 50/50 tickets. If interest builds and other community members are interested in helping we would love to organize add ons such as food trucks and tables for other non-profits to advertise for family friendly fun. Maybe once a month to start and go from there. Need to discuss dates with Brad as well to see what is best for them. Need to get on agenda for BOS June 30. And get a banner or signs made to advertise the concerts ASAP if it's a go.

Julie brought all the event requirements for the town to our attention but right now we feel we can say no to all the questions so a permit will not be required. If growth happens rapidly, we will need to address immediately.

NNO- August 3<sup>rd</sup>—

Debbie is going to have Light Up Thornton Signs (6 each) for display and attention, possibly with a “patch” to be able to reuse the signs around town for the event. Need to ask Kerry if he can manufacture us some taller stands for our signs.

We have all decided to cover part of the time for NNO, Debbie 4:45-5:30—Katie 5:30-6:15 (if able)—Julie 6:15-7:00—Judy 7:00-8:00

We also want volunteers to sit with us during these times but this way a sworn member will be present at all times.

We are all going to Start recruiting volunteers

We want to invite the Beautification and Conservation to share our table.

Plug for Xmas Tree is working!!!! –discussion on getting new lights and a good heavy duty cord for this since it stays outside all the time.

#### New Business

We decided we will vote Katie in officially as Secretary when she returns from vacation.

Leslie Rosewarne would like to join as a full member. I will alert the BOS to get it on their agenda as well.

We have decided that monthly meetings are going to be best now that we are back in the swing of things. It looks like the second Tuesday of each month is the winning time slot.

**Next meeting July 13<sup>th</sup>, 5pm at the Town Hall. Public is encouraged to attend. Agenda topic is National Night Out and Concert Planning**

Meeting adjourned at 6:01 PM

